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Dear Parents & Carers,
Thank you to all families who were able to attend the parents
evenings this week. Please do get in touch with your child’s class
teacher if you were unable to make an appointment. 
On Sunday 24th November we have our school Christmas Fair.
Please do come along from 11 - 3pm and support.
Elf Academy can be booked online. 
GLF welcomes your feedback. Please complete the parent
survey on page 2. 

Key Dates:
Please click in the link below to access our key
dates document. This is updated throughout
the year and we encourage you all to check it
regularly to ensure you have up to date
information about the key events happening
in school.
Key Dates Document

Baby News
Congratualtions to Miss Mayhew on the safe
arrival of her little girl, Lola. 
Thank you for all your kind wishes. 

Rabbits
The school rabbits Luna and Dobby love
meeting the children and are a great way to
teach children about kindness, empathy and
understanding the feelings of others.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing


PARENT SURVEY
Our aim is to give children and young adults the best possible start in
life. To do this, we aim to run great schools for our communities of
pupils, parents and staff.  

Please help us understand how well we are doing, and how we can
do even better by sharing your views in the Stakeholder Voice Survey
for Parents. 

Our parent and carer survey gives you the opportunity to express your
views on how well we support your child’s learning and personal
development and how we communicate with you. Our goal is to for
you to have your say and have your voice heard, so that we can
create the best learning environment for your child. 
To complete the survey, please click here:

 https://edurio.com/poll/J3Hmdg
 

Please note that the survey will be open between 15 November and 2
December.  

Surveys will take 20-30 minutes to complete and need to be
completed in one sitting. Please note, your responses will be
anonymous, so please be open. 

Thank you for your support and views. If you have any questions or
concerns, please be in touch.  

We look forward to your feedback! 

https://edurio.com/poll/J3Hmdg
https://edurio.com/poll/J3Hmdg


LIFESTYLE NEWS
PE Spotlight
Last Friday a group of children from across Key Stage 2 enjoyed some expert hockey
coaching from Caterham School's director of hockey. All of the children had fun
experiencing hockey on a National League standard surface and came away with
new skills and big smiles.

Healthy Living
On Monday and Tuesday, all pupils from Reception to Year 6 took part in an incredible,
engaging workshop based around healthy lifestyles. This was delivered by A-Life, a
company specialising in supporting healthy, active lifestyles. Pupils worked in groups to
complete challenges based around diet and exercise, learning lots of useful
information in the process.



Early Years

PHASE NEWS

KS1

In Nursery we have bee learning about why we celebrate Bonfire Night and
exploring fireworks. We also learnt the importance of keeping safe.

This week in Reception, we celebrated Diwali. We discussed how it is celebrated
and the different things we might see during Diwali. We made our own Diwa lamps
and did some dancing too!

Year 1 have been on an Autumn walk. They explored their surroundings and looked
at how things are changing with the season. We also looked at the different
structures and buildings in our local area ready for our next project. 

Year 2 have started our learning about the Great Fire of London. We have been
comparing life in London in the year in 1666 to modern London. 



PHASE NEWS
LKS2

UKS2

In Year 3 and 4 we have all enjoyed a healthy living workshop. Thank you to A-Life
for coming in and giving the children lots to think about. 

Year 5 and 6 had a visitor this week from Irene Keefe who was a student at Hillcroft
in 1944. She talked to the children all about what Hillcroft was like then compared to
now. The children were shocked to discover that the toilets were outside and had no
roof! The children also learnt about what it was like to be a student at Hillcroft during
the war. 



Roman Year 1 Taekwondo Yellow Stripe

Thalia Year 2 Knitting

Chloe Year 2 Dancing

Ethan Year 4 Football

Sophie Year 6 Knitting a blanket for Miss
Mayhew’s baby

Cameron Year 2 Football

Albie Year 2 Best fancy dress

TALENTS AND INTERESTS

Every week in our Friday assembly we celebrate the talents and interests of our
children. See the superstars we have celbrated over the last two weeks.

If your child has a special acievement they would like to share please send some
details and a photo to l.bonnell@hillcroftschool.org. 



Ollie Year 1 Football

Eden Year 4 Pony Club Rosette

Mimi Year 4 Pony Club Rosette

TALENTS AND INTERESTS CONTINUED



ONLINE SAFETY



CHRISTMAS PRESENT APPEAL



ATTENDANCE

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or
more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply:

If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year period
since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, per
parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21
days of the receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County
Council considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 9 August 2024, the
rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the second
penalty notice will be charred at a flat rate f £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within
28 days. There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty
Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the
Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year period
since the firsts penalty notice was issued, then you NOT receive a third penalty notice - Surrey
County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per parent/carer, in the
Magistrates Court under Section 444 Education Act 1996

Thank you to all those
families who baked or

bought cakes for our Year 1
cake sale. A total of £271.61

was raised. This will go
towards funding for our

school trip.


